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Newsletter # 8 

Thursday 9th December 2021 

Week 8 Term 4 

Principal’s Message  

Tena koutou katoa. Nga mihi nui kia koutou. 

It is one week until we finish this extraordinary year, school finishes on Thursday the 16th 

December at 12.00 noon. As this will be a tidy and clean up day and we are finishing early, do not 

feel obliged to send your child to school. 

Reports: These will be given out on the 14th of December. They are a shortened form of what we 

usually send out. They will state how your child has managed during the year, however most of the 

data is based on the mid-year testing and teacher judgement. They will also have your child’s class 

for 2022 and this will help with your stationery orders. Information regarding stationery is in this 

newsletter and will be repeated in next weeks newsletter as well.  

End of Year Activities:  As mentioned, we will be farewelling our year 8 students and presenting our 

Mainfreight, Catholic Character and Altrusa awards. This will be live cast from 2.00pm on Tuesday 

14th December. Apart from the year 8 parents, I am asking you to watch the live cast and not 

attend as we cannot have large gatherings at school yet, but hopefully next year we will, fingers 

crossed. 

Our final newsletter next week will go out on the Wednesday 15th December 

 

2022: The following are the classes for next year:  

Pīwakawaka  New Entrants  Mrs Tracey Vanxay 

       Years 1 & 2   Ms Urai Vanxay /Mrs Rosemary Garsed 

Kea A      Year 2    Miss Dante Bruns 

Kea B       Year 3    Mrs Rebecca Williams 

Karearea      Year 4    Mr Keegan Fernandes 

Tara Iti       Year 5    Mr John de Vega 

       Year 6    Mrs Natalie Overmayer 

Tūī        Years 7 & 8   Mrs Lisa Hayde 

Hoiho      Years 7 & 8   Mr Easto 

2022 CLASSES 
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STATIONERY for 2022  

Years 1—8 

As mentioned, reports will be sent home 

next week. Once you know your child’s 

class you can click on the following link 

to order your stationery online 

CLICK HERE 

.  

Happy Birthday from everyone at St Pius X 

Birthdays 

5th  -Bryan Lindo—Piwakawaka 

6th—Jecson—Tara iti 

Please click on the follow-

ing link as this will take you 

Choose 

list”

front page of this newslet-

Father in heaven, our hearts desire the warmth of your love 

and our minds are searching for the light of your Word. In-

crease our longing for Christ our Savior and give us the 

strength to grow in love, that the dawn of his coming may find 

us rejoicing in his presence and welcoming the light of his 

truth. We ask this in the name of Jesus the Lord. Amen 

https://www.myschool.co.nz/spxcmelville

